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CAUTION: This email originated from outside of SD43. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Sent on behalf of École Maillard Middle School…

Reminder that tomorrow, Friday, October 25, 2024, is a District-Wide Professional
Development Day.  There are no classes in session on for students.

Attention Grade 6 Parents:

Grade 6 Immunizations will be held on Fri. November 15th, 2024.  Fraser Health has sent
home information with your Grade 6 child regarding the immunization clinic.  Attached you
will find more information about the Immunization Clinic.

If you have any further questions, please contact the Fraser Health Department direct at
604-949-7251.

2024-2025 Yearbook: Log into your School Cash Online Account
https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com and pre-order your child’s yearbook.

Maillard Spirit Week!

Next week is Spirit Week! Come matching with your friend on Monday, wear your PJs on
Tuesday, wear your team colours on Wednesday, wear your Halloween costume on Thursday,
and come in your Maillard wear on Friday! See the posters around the school for more details.
Get ready to show your school spirit! 

On the Calendar: View this year’s upcoming events at Maillard School Calendar

PAC News Update

https://sd43.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/maillard/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx#/=



Maillard Middle School
Parent Advisory Committee Meeting


October 7, 2024


Item Discussion/Actions


1. Call to Order / Welcome to Maillard PAC


2. Adoption of May 6, 2023: Annual General Meeting
Minutes


a. MOTION: Motion to accept the AGM
MOVED BY: Angela Harrison
SECONDED: Megan Lockhart


3. Adoption of the Oct 7, 2024 Agenda
a. MOTION: Approval of the Agenda 


MOVED BY: Angela Harrison
SECONDED: Megan Lockhart


4. Principal’s Report – Harpreet Esmail on behalf of Steven
Roos


- 370 students enrolled and the school is still receiving new
students.


- 7 new staff members, a new principal and a new PAD dog.
- There are low hanging wires in front of the school. Caution


tape has been placed on the wires, and an email was sent
out to parents. Telus will be onsite tomorrow, October 8,
2024 to fix the wires.


- Highlights of School Events:
● Earthquake and Fire Drill will be conducted this


week. We are encouraging parents to talk to their
children prior to the drill.


● Volleyball, swimming and cross country has started


IN ATTENDANCE
PAC – Executive Maillard Staff


☒ Erica Gjaltema Chair ☐ Steve Roos Principal
☒ Megan Lockhart Treasurer ☒ Harpreet Esmail Vice-Principal
☒ Ida Tam Secretary ☒ Gerald Shong Acting Principal


Members At Large
Yevgeniy (Eugene) Bondarenko
David Cowley
Angela Harrison


Regrets
Steve Roos







● Kids Can Theatre registration will begin soon. They
will be performing Charlie and the Chocolate
Factory this year.


● Leadership has been opened to all grades versus
only to Grade 8 students


● School Goals discussed.
● Team building fieldtrips are happening including


walking fieldtrip to parks, swimming, Place Des
Arts and Evergreen Cultural Center


● Feeding Futures Food Program: The program has
secured regular food donations from Cobbs,
Superstore and Immigrant Link Society. They are
aiming to build a community pantry.


Discussion:
- Feedback that some parents are not able to view the


principal’s newsletter due to format/coding issues.


Action:
Gerald Shong (Acting Principal) has
volunteered to investigate the issues
on behalf of the administration team at
Maillard.


5. PAC President Report:
- Our first hot lunch will be on Thursday, October 10, 2024.
- Besides hot lunches, there are no current fundraisers


planned.
- DPAC Rep: Vacant


● DPAC rep is an optional executive position.
● Responsibilities include attending monthly


meetings and reporting the meeting back to the
PAC


● The first and last meetings are in person, all the
meeting in between are virtual


● Various topics covered including reports and
update from the Superintendent.


Discussion:
Erica Gjaltema, our president, is an
ex-officio (non-voting) member of the
PAC as she is an employee of the school
district.


Action:
Erica Gjaltema was unanimously
voted as DPAC rep.


6. Treasurer’s Report / Budget Proposal:


For the first period of the school year: July 1, 2024 to Sept 30,
2024:


Operating Account
The opening balance was $1,086.68. We have received
$8,139.05 in credits from Hot Lunch orders through
Munchalunch. $375 was paid out to TCBY for our first
Treat Day of the year and $5 was paid to Prospera as an
"Equity Share". Our closing balance for the Operating
Account for the period is $8,845.73.


Prospera is locking down on all members contributing $5
as Equity Shares. All three of the Executive members,
plus the PAC as a whole were required to contribute $5.
This $5 is redeemable once you close your account as a
member.  


Discussion:
Club and Sports Team Fee: There are
already Activities and Athletics fees paid
by parents. The activities fees can go
towards guest speakers for assemblies
and maintenance of school property such
as lockers. The athletic fees collected
are used to pay for the replacement of
school equipment and tournament
registration fees.


Gaming will aim to cover requests that
are not covered by fees. The requests
will be passed along to Steve/Harpreet
and they will bring the requests to the
PAC for consideration.


Technology:







Gaming Account
The Gaming Account opening balance for the start of the
year was $3,602.81. We have received approval for our
Gaming Grant (>$7000); but will be slightly lower than
budgeted. We are required to keep the dollar value
granted confidential until it has been announced by the
Province of BC. No disbursements were made this
period. 
Gaming has confirmed that they will not be asking for past
gaming funds to be returned.


Parent Donation Account
This account is funded through School Cash Online
generous parent donations. It is kept with the Maillard
School Office. We have a balance of $7,800. No credits or
disbursements were made this period.   


Cares Fund
This money is held in our Operating Account and funded
by generous parent donations through Munchalunch. We
started the period with a balance of $63.68. Within the
period, we received $61. The balance at period end is
$124.68. We will be spending this money to buy hot
lunches at cost for students in need - students who qualify
for this will be decided by Ms. Lisa our Youth Worker. 


Budget Proposal:
Operating Account


We expect to see about $3500 in profits from Hot Lunches
and don't expect much from other forms of Fundraising.
We plan to spend money on the Staff Appreciation
luncheon and cards ($700), MunchaLunch fees ($350),
Technology & Library Books ($1500), and are budgeting
$1000 for Miscellaneous expenses.  


Gaming Account
We expect to receive >$7000 from the Province of BC as
a Gaming Grant. This money has to be spent for the
benefit of a majority of students and must be
extracurricular. We plan to spend money towards Grade 8
Leaving Festivities ($800, generally matched by the
School), a Special Assembly or Presentation to be
discussed by PAC ($2500), on Technology such as a large
100" Digital TV for the Gym to display scores and
presentations ($2500), a school wide treat day at the end
of the year ($1200), fund Clubs and Sports Teams spirit
wear or supplies ($1500), BCCPAC Membership fees
($100), and are budgeting $1000 for Miscellaneous
expenditures. 


Parent Donation Account
We would like to open up the account to receive parent
donations again this year. From this, we would expect to


Several schools in the district are now
using a large TV or several smaller TVs
as display/scoreboard. For example,
Centennial has 4 TVs to make a large
scoreboard. Discussion of the pros and
cons of projectors. Blubs are very
expensive to replace.


Action: PAC will ask Steve to research
and bring back his recommendations
on what technology he feels the
school could benefit from.


Cares Fund:
Through Feeding the Future program,
there are around 40 kids that getting
subsidized lunches from the district.
There are rules and restrictions with how
the Feeding the Future funds are spent.
The CARES fund will be used to buy a
second lunch during hot lunch days for
the kids in the subsidized lunch program
as a special lunch.


Classroom/EA Funds:
EA are pooling money to buy supplies
that they need.







receive around $1500 for the year. We plan to spend this
money on Classroom/ Education Assistant Funds ($3500 -
$150 per teach, $100 per Expo, $75 per EA), Field Trip
support- we would like to supplement $10 per student so
that all students can go on a field trip ($3750), and $1500
towards Maillard Improvements or Supports (ex. Wiggle
cushions).


MOTION: Motion to accept the Budget
MOVED BY: David Cowley
SECONDED: Yevgeniy (Eugene) Bondarenko


7. New Business:
a. Fundraisers
b. Year End School
c. Grade 8 - Camp


Fundraisers:
Last year, the best fundraiser was
through SchoolCashOnline for parent
donation. 100 percent of donation goes to
the PAC. Other fundraising efforts were
not as successful as PAC had hoped.


Action: Harpreet to confirm that
Maillard PAC can give out charitable
tax receipts.


New ideas: Movie Nights, Dances,
Scholastic bookfair.


We would need more parent volunteers
to hold larger fundraising events. It was
suggested that PAC could share specific
details such as date, time and
commitment levels. There could be
parents who are interested in helping for
a specific event.


Year End School:
No definitive plan. The last two years, the
teachers have chosen to go to Cineplex
and watch a movie. Feedback from the
parent community was that it would be
nice to see something different. Ex: Otter
Co-Op. PAC will fully support a new year
end activity. PAC can help and support if
the idea is different than going to the
movie.


Action: Harpreet and Gerald to bring
this item back to the teachers for
discussion.


Grade 8 year end Activity:
Harpreet shared there have been
discussions by teachers to pause on
Timberland this year as some teachers
felt it would be financially too difficult as







the Grade 8 French student will be going
to Quebec in April. As such, Maillard has
not reached out to Timberland to book a
date.


Confirmation from Harpreet that there are
21 Grade 8 French students whereas
there are over 80 Grade 8 English
students. Discussion of the inequality of
experiences between French and English
students at Maillard. The French trip
should not negatively impact the Grade 8
camp that is open to all Grade 8
students.


Parent community feedback is that some
students will never get a camp
experience outside of school and middle
school will be their last chance. There is
tremendous value to give the students
this opportunity. Many of the Grade 8
have never had this experience due to
2.5 years of COVID. Parents are willing
to help call camps and find out what
dates available.


This could be a start of a legacy activity
for all future grade 8 to foster excitement
with the student community. It could
possibly encourage more parent
participation if Maillard parents know that
this is something their child/children can
expect.


Action: Harpreet and Gerald will bring
the parent community feedback back
to the teachers for discussion about
changing their minds on a Grade 8
camp this year.


8. Adjournment: 8:02pm


9. Next Meeting: Monday, Nov 4, 2024 at 6:30pm








Maillard Middle School
Parent Advisory Committee Meeting AGENDA


November 4, 2024


Item


1. Call to Order / Welcome to Maillard PAC (1 min)


2. Adoption of Oct 7, 2024 Meeting Minutes (1 min)


3. Adoption of the Nov 4, 2024 Agenda (1 min)


4. Principal’s Report (15 min)


5. PAC President Report (15 min)


6. DPAC Rep Report (5 min)


7. Treasurer’s Report (5 min)


8. New Business (15 min)


9. Adjournment (1 min)


Next Meeting: Monday, Dec 2, 2024 at 6:30pm








Maillard Middle Hot Lunch Schedule 2024 - 2025


Hot Lunch Date:


TCBY


Thursday


Sept 26


Order By Date:


Friday


Sept 20


Hot Lunch Date:


Domino’s


Thursday


October 10


Order By Date:


Wednesday


October 2


Hot Lunch Date:


A&W


Thursday


October 24


Order By Date:


Wednesday


October 16


Hot Lunch Date:


Subway


Thursday


November 7


Order By Date:


Wednesday


October 30


Hot Lunch Date:


Doughnut Love


Thursday


November 21


Order By Date:


Wednesday


November 6


TBD ?
Keep a lookout for updates


Hot Lunch Date:


????


Thursday


December 12


Order By Date:


Wednesday


December 4


Hot Lunch Date:


Pasta Polo


Thursday


December 19


Order By Date:


Wednesday


December 11


W i n t e r B r e a k







Maillard Middle Hot Lunch Schedule 2024 - 2025


Hot Lunch Date:


Sushi Fu


Thursday


January 23


Order By Date:


Wednesday


January 15


Hot Lunch Date:


Domino’s Gr 8 Fund’r


Thursday


February 6


Order By Date:


Wednesday


Jan 29


Hot Lunch Date:


Doughnut Love


Thursday


February 20


Order By Date:


Wednesday


February 5


Hot Lunch Date:


Subway


Thursday


March 13


Order By Date:


Wednesday


March 5


S p r i n g B r e a k


Hot Lunch Date:


Sushi Fu


Thursday


April 3


Order By Date:


Wednesday


March 26


Hot Lunch Date:


TCBY


Thursday


April 17


Order By Date:


Wednesday


April 9


Hot Lunch Date:


Fresh Slice


Thursday


May 8


Order By Date:


Wednesday


April 30


TBD
Keep a lookout for updates


Hot Lunch Date:


????


Thursday


May 22


Order By Date:


Wednesday


May 14


Hot Lunch Date:


A&W


Thursday


June 19


Order By Date:


Wednesday


June 11








Proceeds support Charles Best AfterGrad 2025


2525 Como Lake Avenue, Coquitlam, BC








www.fraserhealth.ca 


Grade 6 routine immunizations are starting soon at school 


Public Health will send home an immunization consent package for grade 6 students.  


When children are in grade 6 we review their immunization records and offer all routine 
vaccines they need to be complete for their age. 


When you receive the consent package: 


 Review the consent package with your child (which will include all immunization 
history) and talk together about consent for routine vaccines


 Confirm the immunization record is complete. If it is not complete you can submit 
the record by:


 Including it with the signed consent form and returning it to the school


 Submitting it online to us at: fraserhealth.ca/immunizationform


 Complete and sign the consent form. Return the form to the school by no later 
than Tuesday, October 29, 2024.


 Return the signed consent form to the school sealed in the envelope provided


COVID-19 and Influenza (Flu) vaccines 
Please note that COVID-19 and Influenza vaccines are only available at COVID-19 and 
Influenza immunization clinics. These vaccines will not be offered at the school 
immunization clinics.  


The COVID-19 and Influenza vaccines are provided free to everyone who is eligible. For 
more information and to learn how to book a vaccination appointment, please visit:  


 COVID-19 vaccine – gov.bc.ca/GetVaccinated


 Influenza vaccine – immunizebc.ca/clinics/flu


For more information, please contact your local public health unit or visit our website at: 
fraserhealth.ca/immunizations.  


To view this in other languages scan the QR code  


(Arabic) Français (French) Española (Spanish) 


(Korean) (Urdu) 
简体中文 


(Chinese Simplified) 


繁體中文 (Chinese Traditional) ਪੰਜਾਬੀ (Punjabi) (Vietnamese) 


(Farsi) Soomaali (Somali) 


Regional Immunization Program 


Date



http://www.fraserhealth.ca/immunizationform

http://www.gov.bc.ca/VaxforBC

https://immunizebc.ca/clinics/flu#8/49.246/-123.116

http://www.fraserhealth.ca/immunizations



		enter date sent to school: Oct 23, 2024







Next PAC Meeting!

The upcoming PAC Meeting will be held on Monday, Nov 4 at 6:30pm in the Learning
Commons on the 3rd Floor. Access the building through the main doors - you will
need to press the automatic door button to enter. 

The Minutes of the Oct 7th meeting and the Agenda for the next meeting are
attached. 

Please come and join us! All are welcome.   

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

HOT LUNCH

We will be having a Subway hot lunch on Thursday November 7th. Please order by
Wednesday October 30th, if you haven't done so yet. 

Just a reminder, that Munchalunch will send a reminder email the day prior to the hot
lunch date if you have placed an order. 

 https://munchalunch.com/login

Lunch orders are still being accepted via https://munchalunch.com/schools/maillard/ . 
Note that orders need to be placed 8 days prior to the Hot Lunch Date. 

 If you have any questions, please contact us at maillardpac@gmail.com. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

VOLUNTEERS: If you would like to volunteer for hot lunches, Grade 8 leaving
committee, fundraising, etc please contact the PAC at maillardpac@gmail.com. We're
looking forward to hearing from you!

 

 Community Information:

Mark your calendars!! Êcole Dr. Charles Best Secondary is hosting a Winter Market on
Friday, November 15, 2024 from 5:30PM to 9:30PM in their school gym. Please see the
attached Dr. Charles Best-Winter Market Flyer.pdf for details!

 

Attachments:
-2024.10.07 Maillard PAC Minutes.docx.pdf
-2024.Nov.4-Agenda.docx.pdf.
-Maillard Middle Hot Lunch Schedule 2024_2025.pdf
-Dr. Charles Best-Winter Market Flyer.pdf
-Gr 6 School Immunization Clinic Newsletter.pdf

https://munchalunch.com/login
https://munchalunch.com/schools/maillard/
mailto:maillardpac@gmail.com
mailto:maillardpac@gmail.com


~If you are receiving these notifications from Maillard Middle School, please email
081-secretary@sd43.bc.ca stating you wish to be removed.  Within 10 days of your
request, you will no longer receive these emails.~

This email has come from an external source. Do not click on any links in it unless you
know and trust the sender.

If this email is asking you to check or change your School District #43 email, password,
payroll, or any other personal information, it is not legitimate. If this email appears to be
a request for help from someone you know, that is asking you to buy gift cards because
they are unable to, it is not legitimate.

If you are concerned that this email is not legitimate, and would like someone to help
you review it, click on the "ReportPhish" button at the top of the message.

mailto:081-secretary@sd43.bc.ca

